Date

Dear Parent/Guardian:

This letter is to let you know that your child had contact with a child who has been diagnosed with an infection caused by Haemophilus influenzae type b (Hib).  Hib is a bacteria ("germ") that causes serious infections.  More information about Hib is included in the attached Fact Sheet.

Hib infections are sometimes difficult to recognize.  In general, any infection that seems more serious than usual should be brought to a doctor's attention.  Symptoms to look for:

· drowsiness;

· stiff neck;

· rapid or difficult breathing;

· extreme irritability;

· skin or joints that are red, tender, or swollen.

Notify Public Health at _________________ if your child becomes ill with any of the symptoms listed above.
Because your child was at the daycare with an infected child, he or she is considered a “close contact.”  Public Health recommends that all close contacts be given medication to prevent further spread of the disease.  Please contact us as soon as possible.  The most common medication recommended to prevent infection is called rifampin.

Your child may have received immunizations for Hib as an infant.  You should however make sure your child's immunizations are up to date.  This will help protect your child, but he or she still needs to take medication and should be watched carefully for signs and symptoms.  If you have other children under 5 years of age that have not been completely immunized for Hib, they should receive the vaccine.

If you have any questions please call __________________
Sincerely,


Medical Health Officer
